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Monday, May 20, 2024

1. The Regular Town Council Meeting to Order:
Bob Wood called the meeting to order at 7:00pm.  Council members in attendance were Bob Wood, Joanne Plescia and Jamie Draper in the room and Ben Monastero and Harry Ward attending via zoom.  Community members in attendance are on the attached sheets.

2. Approval of the April 8, 2024 Town Meeting Minutes:
A Motion was made by Joanne Plescia to approve the April 8, 2024 Town Meeting Minutes and seconded by Jamie Draper.
The Motion carried unanimously, 5-0.

3. Approval of the May 20, 2024 Meeting Agenda:
A Motion was made by Jamie Draper and seconded by Joanne Plescia to approve the May 20, 2024 Meeting Agenda.
The Motion carried unanimously, 5-0.

4. Welcome and Announcements:
Bob Wood shared a letter from the Governor acknowledging the State’s responsibility with USACE to work toward signing a Memorandum of Agreement for beach replenishment along the Bay beaches.  The bay beaches now have approximately 60 million dollars from the federal government and the state has signed on to contribute 4 million dollars.  Our thanks to the Bay Beach Association for the push needed to bring this forward.

5. Board of Elections:
Bob Wood extended his thanks to the three volunteers that stepped forward to run an election should that be necessary – each was sworn in previously:
	Ann Hollander
	Jimmy Dalton
	Ken Lewis


6. Reports:
a. Tony Pratt/Beach Replenishment/USACE Section 1-11 Study – Tony was not available for the meeting, but since the boat trip with USACE there is more conversation about money going toward improvements in the jetty.
b. Memorial Fire Company – Kent couldn’t be available but they have no update.
c.   Treasurer’s Report – Joanne Plescia reported on the General Ledger, Grants and Profit & Loss Budget for FY24 to-date (reports attached) as well as RTT and tax collection to-date.  If a property owner would like copies of these reports, they can be emailed by messaging the town manager for Treasurer’s Reports.
A Motion was made to approve the Treasurer’s Reports pending review by Jamie Draper and seconded by Harry Ward.
The Motion passed unanimously, 5-0.
d. Building Inspector’s Report – Ben Monastero read Bob Clendaniel’s monthly report (copy attached).  For any work on your house, please contact Bob Clendaniel.  Permits are not expensive and while most work won’t require a permit, it’s best to have a record should our town ever have an emergency and need assistance from DEMA (Delaware Emergency Management Agency).
e. Cybersecurity/Computers – Jamie Draper advised she is working with someone from the State of Delaware on a grant to purchase small computers The grant has restrictions that she is still reviewing and may be used for a “plan for protection” to start rather than directly for hardware.  More to come.

7. Mayor & Town Council Updates:
a. SCAT (Sussex County Association of Towns) – Bob Wood advised the speaker was the gentleman that Jamie Draper has been working with to protect the town from cyber attacks.
b. DLLG (Delaware League of Local Governments) – We didn’t send anyone to this month’s meeting.  There are times the topics don’t match the needs of our town so we prefer to save the money.


8. Old Business:
a. Grants and On-Going Projects:
· ARPA/Park (American Rescue Plan Act) – Joanne Plescia advised they are repairing fencing on the tennis/basketball courts, they will add plantings and signage and possibly add a bocce ball court with the $17,000 still available.
· FEMA/BRIC (Federal Emergency Management Agency/Building Resilient Communities) – Bob Wood advised we have applied for this technical assistance grant that will take approximately three years to complete.  No update.
· MSA/DOT Thriving Communities (Main Street America/Department of Transportation) – This is a feasibility study for improving safety on the road between Milford and Slaughter Beach.  Milford is the applicant and there’s been an election and some turnover of staff so we are waiting to hear who the new contact will be and in the meantime, we applied for a subaward that would pay to hire someone/manage the work needed to do the feasibility study.
b. Phragmites – every three years we need your permission to spray phragmites on your property in an effort to eradicate them from our area.  If you aren’t sure, pull the form from the website and send in a new one to be safe.
c. Sewers – The Meeting Minutes are on the website https://slaughterbeach.delaware.gov  We expect another update from Sussex County late August or early September.
d. Detritus -  Bob Wood is in discussion with US Fish & Wildlife but progress is slow.  He will continue to update the community as the plans move forward.

9. New Business:
i. The special meeting on May 8, 2024 was referenced to Annexation – Town has been approached by a neighbor on Cedar Beach Road asking to be included in the sewer district.  Without the Annex details in our Charter we could not legally include this property, nor could we legally exclude this property.
ii. Red Tags for your Water Shut-Off – a town resident donated tags that are labeled for your water shut off valve.  These are incredibly useful if you have renters, or are not living here full time, as during an emergency a quickly identifiable tag can make the difference between two minutes and twenty to shut off your water.
iii. Slaughter Beach stickers for your car or windows – Steve Gibble donated the stickers for all residents to use and gave them to the Historical Society to distribute – treasurer@slaughterbeachde.com to get yours.

10. Upcoming Events:
· May 24 – Bridgeham roll off dumpster
· May 25 – US Coast Guard boat check, firehall parking lot
· May 25 – First Red Knot Festival at the Pavilion noon to 4pm
· May 25 – Annual Yard Sale 9am to 3pm
· May 28 – Large Item Pick Up
· June 1 – Annual Town Meeting 10am firehall upstairs
· June 10 – Monthly Meeting 7pm firehall
· June 24 – Final pick up from Republic – leave your Recycle bin at the street for collection

11. Open Forum
12. Adjournment:
A Motion was made by Joanne Plescia and seconded by Jamie Draper to adjourn the meeting at 7:37pm
Motion passed unanimously, 5-0.
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